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Staff Report 
October 1, 2018 Council Workshop 

 

NE 3rd Avenue Bridge Seismic Retrofit Consultant Contract 

Staff Contact Phone Email 

James Carothers, Engineering Manager 360.817.7230 jcarothers@cityofcamas.us  

 

SUMMARY:  The City has received a federal grant in the amount of $1,989,980 for seismic upgrades 

to the NE 3rd Avenue Bridge over the Washougal River. The estimated overall cost for this project is 

$2.1 Million, including local funds of approximately $110,000. This project will reinforce the bridge in a 

manner that will increase its resistance in the event of a large seismic occurrence. 

 

Staff has negotiated a contract with HHPR for design, permitting and right-of-way services in the 

amount of $570,140. The City’s match to the grant for design, permitting and right-of-way acquisition 

is 13.5%. Anticipated expenditures of approximately $120,000 for 2018 will be incorporated into the fall 

omnibus with the remainder of costs for design, permitting, right-of-way acquisition and construction 

to be included in the 2019/2020 biennium budget. It is anticipated that construction will commence 

and be completed in 2020. 

 

 
NE 3rd Avenue Washougal River Bridge 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION:  This contract will be placed on the October 15, 2018 Consent Agenda for 

Council’s consideration. 
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